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EMPLOYEE AND LABOR RELATIONS GROUP 
Washington, DC 20260 

April 2, 1975 

Mr. Emmet Andrews 
Director, Industrial Relations 
American Postal Workers 

Union, AFL-CIO 
817 - 14th Street, NW 
Washington, D. C. 20005 

Dear Mr. Andrews: 

This is in further reference to your letters of 
March 18, 1975, and March 21, 1975, regarding an 
overtime policy that is being used at Akron, Ohio. 

Investigation of this matter has disclosed that local 
management, in posting the overtime policy announce­
ment dated March 5, 1975, acted to prevent the recur­
rence of a situation in which several employees failed 
to work overtime as scheduled and, without authoriza­
tion, prematurely ended their tour of duty. 

It is our position that the 10 hour limitation speci­
fied in Article VIII, Section 5, F of the National 
Agreement does not apply to employees whose names are 
on the overtime desired list. By placing their names 
on the list, such employees are indicating their 
availability to work overtime as needed during the 
quarter that the list is in effect. 

Please do not hesitate to call me if you have any 
further questions concerning this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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( ~Brian J. illespie, Dire~ 
Office of Programs and Policies 
Labor Relations Department 


